
 

Heading The New York State Department of Agriculture and Markets of the 

United States – A notice regarding a recall of Ground Ginger and 

Ground Cinnamon of Badia Spices Inc. in the United States due to 

presence of elevated lead levels. 

The 

incident 

The New York State Department of Agriculture and Markets of the 

United States issued a notice regarding a recall of Ground Ginger 

and Ground Cinnamon of Badia Spices Inc. in the United States 

due to presence of elevated lead levels. 

 

Recalled products: 

 

 Badia Ground Ginger 

 Sold in 1.5-ounce clear plastic bottles with black plastic 

caps 

 UPC Code #033844002237 

 Lot # 307922 

 

 Badia Ground Cinnamon 

 Sold in 2-ounce clear plastic bottles with black plastic 

caps 

 UPC Code #033844000158 

 Lot #’s 305481 and 309528 

 

Details of products being recalled are listed in the website of the 

New York State Department of Agriculture and Markets. 

Source Website of the New York State Department of Agriculture and 

Markets 

https://agriculture.ny.gov/news/consumer-alert-elevated-lead-

levels-found-badia-spices-inc-brand-ground-ginger-and-ground 

Position of 

CFS 

 Information on product distribution outside the United States is 

not available from the website of the New York State 

Department of Agriculture and Markets. The Centre for Food 

https://agriculture.ny.gov/news/consumer-alert-elevated-lead-levels-found-badia-spices-inc-brand-ground-ginger-and-ground
https://agriculture.ny.gov/news/consumer-alert-elevated-lead-levels-found-badia-spices-inc-brand-ground-ginger-and-ground
https://


 

Safety (CFS) is investigating whether the affected products 

have been imported to Hong Kong and is contacting the 

relevant authority for further information. Preliminary 

investigation did not identify local sale or import of the affected 

products. 

 Acquisition of the products through online purchase or 

international travel cannot be excluded. 

 Consumers should discard the products and not consume 

them. 

 CFS will remain vigilant and monitor for any new development 

and take appropriate actions when necessary. 

 Investigation by CFS is ongoing. 

Additional 

information 

NA 

Posted on: 6 June 2024 


